HOAX

by Harold Weisberg

(The original  manuscript of Case Open)

". . . I remembered reading of your pro-bono FOIA work on behalf of Harold Weisberg.  I respect his work, and know he has fought some staggering battles. . . .I am interested in contacting Mr. Weisberg and getting some guidance from him regarding my project . . ."

(From a letter dated January 20, 1992 from Gerald Posner to James Lesar).

". . . I appeared on Fox Morning News with Gerald Posner sometime in November.  After the show he took me aside and told me, "Look, I know the case isn't closed . . 

"After the Fox show, I appeared with Posner on an Irish talk show by telephone.  This was probably a week or two after the Fox show.  During the course of this show I noted that Posner had told me that he knew that the case is not closed.  Posner did not dispute my statement . . ."

(From a letter dated January 4, 1994 from James H. Lesar to Harold Weisberg.)

